
THE ANNUAL PARISH ASSEMBLY OF OUTWELL 
 
The 29th Annual Parish Assembly of Outwell was convened at St Andrews Church at 7pm on 
Tuesday 5th March 2019 with Mr Fred Keer,Chairman of the Parish Council, presiding. 
     Details of the time, date and venue of this meeting has been advertised to parishioners through,  
(a)  notices displayed in parish noticeboards and (b) The Website.  
 
Attendance:-      
 
Councillor’s Mrs Jill Gooch, Mr. P. Cutting, Mrs Tara Rust, Mr. David Murfitt, Mrs Jane Sutton, Ms 
Donna Semmens, and Mr Paul Brenchley. 
County Councillor Mr. H. Humphrey. 
 
3 member’s of public as signed on attendance sheet. 
 
Apologies :-   
   
Councillor’s Mr John Wake, Mr. John Hollands, and Mr John Watts 
Borough Councillor Mr Chris Crofts 
 
Minutes of the last Parish Assembly (6th March 2017) :-     
 
These having been circulated to Councillors prior to the meeting, with copies available this evening 
for the general public, were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman, on a proposal 
by Parish Councillor Mrs Tara Rust, seconded by Parish Councillor Mr. David Murfitt. 
 
Matters arising :-  
 
 There were no matters arising.  

 
Ongoing Parish Matters :-     
 
There were no new matters for discussion- The Parish Clerk had written a report and it was 
distributed to all Councillors before the meeting.  It was agreed that this would be available for 
members of public. 
 
Public Forum :-       
 
The Chairman invited members of public to speak. 
One member of Public spoke to the Council about her concerns with the proper bus stop not being 
installed yet and its position. Her concerns were the safety of the public.  Item 7b) from the open 
meeting was bought forward.  Councillor Mr. Paul Brenchley hoped the base would be in place 
within the next month. Work is taking his time at the moment. Councillor Mrs. Jill Gooch then spoke 
and said her concerns were for safety of the public and considers Council should have asked the 
public before the decision was made.  Chairman Mr. Fred Keer told the meeting that the matter of 
position has been agreed by the Council, a licence has been granted for the postioning of the Bus 
Shelter. The matter to be no longer discussed.  Councillor Mrs Jill Gooch requested that it was 
minuted that she didn’t agree to the postion. 
               
There being no other matters raised the Chairman thanked those present for attending and 
declared the Parish Assembly closed at 7.15 pm. 
 
 
 
Signed as a true record of the Assembly  :-   ………………………………………………….. 
                     Chairman 
 


